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 Office of Trustee Mary Cicogna


February 4, 2000

The Premier of Ontario

Legislative Building

Queen’s Park

Toronto, Ontario

M7A 1A1

Dear Mr. Harris:

I am taking this opportunity to make a personal comment on the remarks made in the Oct. 29, 1999 letter from your office to Ms Donina Lombardi-Hartig, Chair of the St. Lucy Parent Council regarding the proposed Toronto Catholic District School Board school closings.

It is good to hear that the government believes that “community schools are an important and vital part of any neighbourhood”.  However, the Ministry funding model discourages/penalizes the operation of small community elementary schools.  The Foundation Grant does not come close to supporting the staffing and program needs for small schools that were built with Ministry approval over the years to match the needs of local minority communities of Catholics.  These schools were constructed at a time when school boards were able to accommodate on average more than 25 pupils per classroom.  These smaller schools, which indeed do remain a vital part of and are strongly supported by our local Catholic communities, are more costly to operate, staff and maintain with adequate programs.  In order to subsidize these community schools, TCDSB has been forced to divert needed resources from textbook and classroom supplies, facility top-up funds, and school caretaker positions – all actions which have a negative impact on all children in our system.

You state that “no school need close because of provincial funding changes designed to cut waste in administration and overhead”.  TCDSB has cut its administration costs to fit within the Funding Formula guidelines.  We did our part.  Yet, we still fall short and have been forced to approve the closure of eight schools for September 2000.  This has caused great anguish for the school communities and the children in our care.  How does this improve education?

What can be done?  The Ministry recognizes the added costs of operating and staffing small schools in rural areas but fails to see the equally relevant and pressing needs and desires of our communities.  Recognition in the form of a special grant to compensate for the unique costs in large urban centres such as Toronto would help.

Your letter states that you are committed to accommodating students’ needs and to spending education dollars in the classroom.  This is a laudable goal.  However, these classrooms are not “virtual” classrooms – they are located in real school facilities, 87 of which in TCDSB are on the Prohibitive Repair Cost List and are too expensive to repair.  All our schools are in real school communities of children and voting parents who have been torn apart by the threat and, unless funding is improved, the reality of community school closure.

Thank you for your attention to my comments.  I look forward to your reply.

Sincerely,

Mary Cicogna

Trustee Ward 4

Black Creek & North York Spadina

Cc:    TCDSB Trustees

         Johanne Stewart, Director of Education

         St. Lucy CSAC

         St. Peter CSAC

         Corpus Christi CSAC

         Our Lady of Good Counsel CSAC

         St. Ann CSAC

         St. John Fisher CSAC

         St. Leonard CSAC

         St. William CSAC
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